PLATT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD

ON 7th FEBRUARY 2017
	Present:  
	Mr T Bonser (Chair)
	Mr A Mathieson
	Mr T Woolven

	
	Mr R Lupton
	Mr R Tillett
	Mr P Scott

	
	Mrs J Davies (Clerk)


	
	


Apologies: Mrs P Darby and Mr J Scade
	Number

_______
	Minute/Planning Application/Correspondence

______________________________________________________________________ 
	Action

______

	16/17
17/17
18/17
19/17
20/17
21/17
22/17
23/17
24/17
25/17
26/17
27/17
28/17
29/17
30/17
31/17
32/17

33/17


	Members of the Public: Mr M Taylor 
DECLARATION OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

None.

UPDATE TO REGISTER OF INTERESTS

None.

INVITATION TO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE PC ON MATTERS RELEVANT TO THE COUNCIL

Cllr Taylor reported that Borough Green PC would chair the Skate Park meetings for another year as each parish chaired the meeting for a two year term.
8.05 Mr Taylor left the meeting

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 3rd JANUARY 2017
RESOLVED that the minutes of 3rd January 2017 be accepted as a true record after one amendment.  

MATTERS ARISING

Access onto SHF The Clerk had circulated access agreements to all residents concerned. All residents had now returned a signed agreement.
SHF Car Park The remaining planings could be used for the potholes by the barn. Cllr Darby would be contacting the working party in due course once the weather was drier. One of the volunteers had a Kango that could be used to carry out this work.
Street Lighting Cllr Scott would be meeting Ms Kinsella on Monday 13th February. He would be raising issues such as the light outside Granville and the electricity feed into the site by Askew Bridge.
Defibrillators The Clerk had checked to see if the phone box at the junction of LML and Maidstone Road would be available to adopt. It would not be available.
Precept It had been RESOLVED that the precept for 2017/18 be increased from £62,000 to £70,000. Clerk had submitted figures to T&MBC.
LIAISON WITH COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND BOROUGH COUNCILLOR

Borough Councillor Taylor had reported earlier in the meeting.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

Cllr Bonser ran through the month’s planning matters listed below: -. 

 PLANNING APPLICATIONS
TM/17/00189/LDE LML Crouch, Middle Orchard Change land to residential curtilage



TM/17/00162/TPOC Brickmakers Meadow #9, Platt. Tree Work. No objections


TM/17/00090/FL LML Platt, Rose Cottage. Single storey rear/side extension.
No objections


TM/17/00060/FL St Mary's Close #6. Demolish extg & build new dwelling. No objections but expressed concern about starting work prior to approval


TM/17/00037/TPOC Beechinwood Lane,The Butts Tree Work. No objection. Requested replacement tree be planted


TM/16/03168/FL Basted Lane,Crouch Chequers
Revisions to Pub conversion. Objected – stick to original planning scheme


TM/17/00010/FL Maidstone Road, Wrotham Heath, The Bungalow. Conversion to 2 dwellings. Objected – overdevelopment & parking
  PLANNING APPROVALS (Parish Council’s comments to T&MBC set out first)

TM/16/03425/FL Crouch Lane, Little Harps Replacement Garage. No objections Approved 19/01/17. Approved Ancillary to main dwelling

TM/16/01766/FL Maidstone Road, Platt Industrial Estate. New Industrial units. Objections as previous applications. Approved 31/01/17. A25 Highway works to be carried out before development.

TM/16/03280/FL Maidstone Road, Platt, Picaroons. Acoustic barrier & fencing. No objections. Approved 10/01/17

TM/16/03476/TPOC Maidstone Road, Platt, Bracken Hill. Tree Work. No objections. Approved 03/01/17

APPEAL PROCEEDINGS

APP/H2265/C/16/3154626
2 Keepers Cottage, Hurst Woods Against Enforcement Notice. Comments submitted by 22 Sept. 2016

APP/H2265A/12/2183467/NWF Askew Bridge Site Non-determination & enforcement. 
Court hearing for leave to appeal 30 November. Appeal has been amended. Next hearing to be in March
PARISH ALLIANCE

Kent County Council was currently updating its Freight Action Plan for the county. Since the first Plan was adopted in 2012 Kent County Council had implemented a number of measures to reduce the negative impacts of road freight on residents and visitors in Kent. The latest version of the Freight Action Plan outlines what had already been done and what KCC planned to do next to mitigate these negative impacts, whilst still recognising the positive benefits to the economy. This consultation was an opportunity for people and organisations within Kent to express their views, including the extent to which they agree with KCC’s actions and approach to freight issues.
The Plan outlined five major actions which were:

1.  To tackle the problem of overnight lorry parking in Kent

2.   To find a long term solution to Operation Stack

3.   To effectively manage the routing of HGV traffic to ensure that such movements remain on the strategic road network for as much of its journey as possible
4.  To take steps to address the problems caused by freight traffic to communities
5.  To ensure that KCC continues to make effective use of planning and development control powers to reduce the impact of freight traffic
The consultation would run for eight weeks until the 12th March 2017.
Parishes were meeting on the 24th Feb to discuss this matter in detail. Responses from Platt PC would be submitted after this meeting. Cllr Palmer and Cllr Darby would attend this meeting on behalf of the Parish Council.
PLATT WOODS REPORT 

Path Maintenance On 17th January work was carried out to widen the main church to Windmill Hill path. Smaller paths had also been cut back on Volunteer Days including paths which had been blocked by broken branches following the recent snow.

Coppicing On 10th December Volunteers had continued coppicing Sweet Chestnut ner High Haugh.

Other work undertaken included the planting of a young Magnolia near the entrance to Roughetts in memory of the late Geoff Uffindell who had done so much to support the work undertaken in Platt Woods. The Woods Committee Chairman, Betty Uffindell had expressed her thanks. Photos of the occasion had been taken and hoped to be published in the Village News.

Forestry Commission Mr Whale had given the Clerk a form to be submitted to apply for a grant to prepare a Management Plan.
Redwood Mr Palmer had reported the measurements of the Redwood in Platt Woods to TROBI which had been acknowledged.

Cllr Mathieson asked if the Committee could take a look at overhanging hedging on the entrance from Comp Lane. The Clerk said that she could send a letter from the PC if the hedge was encroaching onto the footpath.

Cllr Mathieson asked if the Committee could also take a look at the trench that had been cut out by the Roughett entrance to the Woods to assist in drainage. HE thought that perhaps timber could be laid across the top.
FMC REPORT

Stonehouse Field Playground Renovation Team hoped to raise funds to upgrade the play equipment at SHF. They had to date held three fundraisers and had raised a total of £3,506.88 by holding a quiz evening, coffee morning (also raising over £700 for Macmillan Cancer) and a Halloween party. The SPRT had now split into two groups, one aiming specifically at fundraising, the second concentrating on bid writing. Planning was the next task on their agenda. The team had requested the use of SHF on 7th May to hold another fundraiser. RESOLVED that this date be made available.
Ballcourt A quote had been received for repairs to the ball court totalling £2615 (inclusive of £1200 labour). To reline the court it would cost £845. Mr Baker had said that it would be useful if one end of the ball court panels was raised so that strimming would be made easier. This would be looked into at a later date. It was discussed whether the relining of the court was necessary as children tended to use the perimeters of the hard area as the lines. RESOLVED that quotation be accepted with the exception of the relining.
Allotment Fees were discussed and the Council RESOLVED that at present they would remain at £25.
Defibrillators BGJFC had offered £350 towards a defibrillator at SHF. The Clerk had written to Platt Fundraisers, Cricket Clubs and Platt Scouts to see if these organisations would like to make a donation to the defibrillator in SHF which would not only benefit their organization but would serve all members of the community. Stone House CC had offered £160 and Mr Palmer thought that PJCC might be able to donate in the region of £200. Mrs Darby had reported that the Scout Group were keen to make a donation also Another location in the village would be needed to place a second defibrillator. RESOLVED that in principle a defibrillator to be placed in SHF be approved. Mr Hammal was to attend defibrillator training in BG and would report back to the committee.
KGF Portacabin would be in need of exterior painting this year. The Explorer Group had volunteered to undertake this work if the paint could be supplied. RESOLVED that the Explorers carry out this work, perhaps when the football season had finished.
DEFIBRILLATORS
Mr Hammal, a member of the FMC had attended the Borough Green training on Thursday evening regarding the use of AED's (Automated External Defibirillators). The training had been given by Sevenoaks Community First Responders.
Community First Responders were volunteer members of the community who were trained by the ambulance service to respond to emergency calls through the 999 system. There were over 250 active responders in Kent and Sussex who give up thousands of hours a month to be on call.  The primary role of a Community First Responder (CFR) was to provide life-saving emergency treatment in their local area. 
The course was led by a chap named James who is based in Plaxtol and after mentioning that Platt PC is also looking at getting defibrillators, looking at options and trying to get a better understanding, he had offered to attend our next meeting to discuss and provide advice.  Some interesting facts were that the British Heart foundation recommend not locking in cabinets. The cost to lock is almost the same cost as another AED. Out of 20,000 AED's in the UK only 3 were stolen or vandalised last year.

RESOLVED that James attend the April PC meeting as in March the meeting was already starting at 7.30 due to a presentation.

CHEQUES AND FINANCIAL MATTERS

RESOLVED the following payments be approved. 

The following payments were received:
NS&I


Interest

 




£225.31 


RPA


Forestry Grant



 

£518.40 

EDF


Refund
 





  £72.52 


Mr Green

Access Rd Contribution



  £91.54

Nat West

Interest  




              £  0.73





















  Total
           £ 908.50



The Council approved the following payments:

Payt



                     


  VAT

   Total

Mrs M Beale

Cleaning Jan 17



              £40.00 

Mrs J Davies

Salary Jan 17





£922.05  

PAYE


Tax/NI Jan 17

 



  £79.89  
  

A Lester

Portacabin Repair
 



£622.00 

FIT


Subscription





  £50.00 


Mr B Baker

Groundswork


 
£7.86 

£232.18

Wrotham Comp Care
Reset Router/Windows
 
£5.00 

  £30.00

S E Water

Useage
 SHF

 



£109.97 


S E Water

Useage
 KGF





  £23.80 

Streetlights

Col 17, Greenlands

          £14.50 

  £87.00


HAGS


Swing Parts


          £69.20 

£415.20

















Total


 
£96.56           £2,611.09 

EDF The Clerk confirmed that the contract for street lighting electricity had been renewed for a further 2 years at a cost of £2,394.20 for the 24 month period. Electricity for SHF had also been renewed at 25p per day standard charge, 12.67 per kw less 7% dd discount (23.25 per day/11.78 per kw) totalling £382.66 pa.
GROUNDSMAN’S SALARY
Mr Baker had advised that as of 1st January his rates had increased to £12 per hour. RESOLVED that this increase be accepted. 
DONATION REQUESTS

The Clerk had received donation requests from the following: T&MBC Holiday Activity Scheme, Relate, The Counselling Centre and The Samaritans. Cllr Mathieson thought that a previous donation had been made that year but the Clerk had no recording of such. Clerk to check and the Council said that they would consider The Samaritans. All other requests were rejected.
CLERKS REPORT AND ADDITIONAL CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION

LGPS The Council had already resolved that the Clerk be enrolled into the Local Government Pension Scheme. However, the KCC Pension team required the resolution in a particular format, which had been circulated to the Council. RESOLVED that this format be signed by both the Chairman and Vice Chairman on the Chairman’s return from holiday.
SHF Access Road Mr Baker had de-silted the three drains along the access road.  In doing so he had discovered that there was some blockage in the interconnection pipe between the drain near to the Oak tree and the soakaway at the barn.  He believed that a drain clearance company was needed to fully de-silt the drains, and possibly also the soakaway. There had been no professional cleaning of this system since it was installed.

Cllr Bonser and Cllr Mathieson to investigate.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

There was nothing further to raise.
MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

Bell Orchard Site Cllr Mathieson asked if replacement of Apple Trees had to be like for like. Cllr Bonser to investigate.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday 7th March 2017.

The meeting was closed at 8.45pm
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